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The Permanent Council held a special session under the Chairmanship of Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States, to welcome his Excellency, Hugo Martinez, Minister of Foreign Relations of El Salvador.  The session began at 3:13 p.m.
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In starting the session, the Chair of the Permanent Council expressed feelings of sorrow and solidarity with the people and Government of Japan in response to the terrible repercussions of the earthquake that struck that country in the early hours of March 11, 2011.
Minister Hugo Martínez then addressed the Council to present the draft “Declaration and Plan of Action of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas,” on the central topic proposed by his government for the forty-first regular session of the General Assembly to be held in El Salvador, June 5-7, 2011.

When submitting the proposal, Minister Martínez reiterated the importance of the topic for the life and security of all citizens of the OAS member states, given that, besides the traditional threats, the threats of organized crime, common criminality, and other challenges were affecting hemispheric security.

He called for the cooperation of each of the member states in addressing the subject, the fundamental objective being to promote peaceful and harmonious coexistence in the societies of the Americas, at the national, regional, and hemispheric level.


The representatives of Guatemala (on behalf of the SICA member states), the Dominican Republic, Peru (on behalf of the ALADI member states), Costa Rica, Canada, Guyana (on behalf of the CARICOM member states), and the United States thanked Minister Martínez for his presentation, expressed the importance that the subject proposed by the Government of El Salvador has for all the Hemisphere’s countries, and offered their support for the timely conclusion of deliberations regarding El Salvador’s proposal.

The Permanent Council took note of the draft “Declaration and Action Plan of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas” presented by Minister Martínez and referred consideration of the draft to the Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly so that deliberations could be initiated as soon as possible.  The Permanent Council also thanked Minister Martínez and his delegation for their visit.  The session ended at 3:43 p.m.
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�.	The statements appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1792/11.
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